East Side Landscaping Committee
Minutes of Meeting
Friday, March 12, 2021

Wisteria Park Gazebo

The meeting was called to order by the Chair, Maureen Hooper, at 10.02a.m. In attendance
were Ray King, Gary White, Randy Miller and Myra Harcourt. Two residents also attended. The
minutes of the last meeting of November 18, 2020 were approved on a motion by Maureen,
seconded by Ray and carried. Rob stepped down from the Committee after the last meeting
and Maureen introduced Randy as the new member.

Maureen and Ray did a walk-around with Steve Burch on February 19™". They reviewed
trimming and mowing schedule. Trimming should be finished by the end of March. We are still
working out details of edging of beds, weed treatment, irrigation and trimming around the
ponds. The next walk-around will be on March 19t and a notice will be sent out to
homeowners for comments. Maureen and Ray will do the walk-around. Mowing and trimming
will now be done on Mondays. Maureen will arrange for a notice to be sent to all residents.

Steve Burch has left Duval and our new contact person is Anthony Joyas. Discussion has still to
be held to finalize how irrigation repairs will be scheduled, and how Duval is tracking resident
concerns. There have not been any bills submitted as yet.

The community is looking very good after the trimming completed by Duval. Anthony will be
approached to find out how to deal with specific resident trimming requests (i.e. do not want
items trimmed).

Maureen is still waiting for a quote from Duval to trim ficus and other hedges around the
perimeter, and at what height. Palm trimming will be scheduled for August, and a count of
palms will be done at the end of June. Duval offers a good price to trim palms.

The next meeting is scheduled for Friday, April 16"". The meeting adjourned at 10.35 a.m.



